

North Glenora Community League
Executive Meeting – Tuesday, October 20, 2009, NGCL Hall
Agenda

Next Executive Meeting November 17, 2009 NGCL

- 1.0 CALL TO ORDER. Establish Quorum**
- 2.0 APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA**
- 3.0 APPROVAL OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES**
- 4.0 EPS Report – Constable Gagne**
- 5.0 FINANCIAL REQUESTS**
- 6.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES**
 - 6.1 Rink survey results.
 - 6.2
 - 6.3
- 7.0 CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS**
- 8.0 REPORTS**
 - 8.1 President's Report: Jim Bohun
 - 8.2 Past President's Report: David Beckman
 - 8.3 1st Vice President's Report: David Van Meter
 - 8.4 2nd Vice President's Report: Mary Joe Bruneau
 - 8.5 Secretary's Report: Ben Campbell
 - 8.5.1 Card Report: Agnes Brennan
 - 8.6 Treasurer's Report: Jerrod Stephenson
 - 8.6.1 Grant's coordinator:
 - 8.7 Community Services Representative: Cathy Dytiuk
- 9.0 STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS**
 - 9.1 Buildings & Grounds: Stever Twigg
 - 9.1.1 Kitchen Keeper: Marg Pratley
 - 9.1.2 Daytime Contact – Marg Bowler
 - 9.2 Family & Adult Programs: Curtis Steinke
 - 9.2.1 Playschool: Melissa Steinke
 - 9.3 45 Plus: Agnes Brennan/Marg Pratley
 - 9.4 Hall Bookings: Jean Chernish
 - 9.5 Historian: Marge Lilley
 - 9.6 Membership: Catharina Fraser
 - 9.7 Neighbourhood Security: Pearl Biggar
 - 9.8 Newsletter/Publicity: Rita Kolpak
 - 9.9 Planning & Transportation: Suzanne McAfee
 - 9.10 Sports: Guy Sopiwnyk
- 10.0 NEW BUSINESS**
- 11.0 ADJOURNMENT**

Agnes & Jim

to me, Jim, david

Hi,

Here is the card list for tomorrow night.

Thinking of You

Sally Swish - unwell

Lil Steward - unwell

Doreen Leia - unwell

Faye Young - dislocated shoulder

Alex Meindersma - loss of Aviary

Bill MacDonald - bad flu

Sympathy

Stacy/Rod Peacock - her grandmother

Gail Matwychyk - loss of mother

Thank You

Cy Bradshaw - cookies for garage sale

Also, please pass my regrets for tomorrow's meeting. I have an out of town funeral and am sure I will not be home.

Thanks Agnes

Treasurer's Report for October 20, 2009

Bank Balances as of September 30 are as follows:

RBC Casino Account: \$80,252.28

TD Parks Account: \$37.18

TD Casino Account: \$27,561.70

TD Bingo Account: \$715.34

TD Operating Account: \$31,093.88

The reimbursement for the CSJ (the greenshack summer job) was successfully submitted. The total cost was just under \$4500 and the portion that will be covered by the city will be just under \$3000. Sorry I don't have exact numbers for this report, they will be included in next months'. The cheque from the city has not arrived yet.

The operating account does not reflect \$8,830.92 worth of deposits made this month.

They are broken down as follows:

Membership: \$5,878

Grant: \$868

Balance of Long Time Residence Tea float: \$91.17

Father's day BBQ: \$253.75

Playschool Fees and Registration: \$1,740

Sorry for not preparing a more complete report, but I have been swamped the past two weeks. If anything needs resolving, please email or call me.

Thank-you,

Jerrod Stephenson

North Glenora Community League
Executive Meeting – Tuesday, October 20, 2009, NGCL Hall
Minutes

Next Executive Meeting November 17, 2009 NGCL

ATTENDEES

Past President	David Beckman	Secretary	Ben Campbell
Historian	Marge Lilley	Publicity/Newsletter	Rita Kolpak
President	Jim Bohun	2 nd VP	Marie-Jo Bruneau
Planning & Trans.	Suzanne McAfee	Membership	Catharina Fraser
Family/Adult Programs	Curtis Steinke	Daytime Contact	Marg Bowler
1 st VP	David Van Meter	45+	Marg Pratley
Buildings/Grounds	Steve Twigg	Hall Rentals	Jean Chernish
Security	Pearl Biggar		

REGRETS

Treasurer	Jerod Stephenson	Cards/45+	Agnes Brennan
Sports	Guy Sopiwnyk	COE	Una Bryce

GUESTS

Community Services	Ian Hossler
--------------------	-------------

1.0 CALL TO ORDER.

- Quorum established. Jim Bohun called the meeting to order at 1909pm.

2.0 APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

MOITION: Motion made by Steve Twigg, seconded by Marg Bowler, carried.

3.0 APPROVAL OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES

MOITION: Motion made by Curtis Steinke, seconded by Marge Lilley, carried.

4.0 EPS Report – Constable Gagne

- No report.

5.0 FINANCIAL REQUESTS

- To follow in reports.

6.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

6.1 Community map program – Ian Hosler

- Pilot project in Woodcroft was well received. An active community initiative on the part of the city. The Community League provides the legwork and the city provides a workshop as well as the design and production. There is a basic template which is very open. Several examples were distributed to the executive. Ian met with Curtis and Jim to discuss this. Community is asked to identify things in the community that are interesting to be included in the map. Map to be included in the welcome package. City will provide 5000 copies free of charge initially. Basically no cost to the CL. Budget monies exist right now to do this project. Informal workshop is put on by the city to identify notable things in the community, could be attached to an existing CL event or an opportunity to get the school involved.
- Ian brought a Memorandum of Understanding from COE. A mid-November workshop was suggested. An information request will be placed in the newsletter and set-up on the website. A very open process. Saturday, November 21 morning, 10 till 12. Maps will be brought to pub night to generate some ideas.

MOTION: A motion was made by Rita Kolpak to accept the memorandum of understanding and proceed with the workshop and planning of the community map, seconded by Marie-Jo Bruneau, carried.

6.2 Rink survey results.

- Information from survey to be added to the website soon by Jim Bohun. A committee to be struck looking into the results of the survey and what is to be done with the results. November 21, 2009 suggested as a possible piggy-back date for consultation regarding the survey results. Curtis Steinke is to take the lead on this issue.
- A question was raised regarding the berm removal. Jim Bohun noted that general comments were made in the survey regarding security issues of the berm, the skate park and the rink.
- Rink information will be run again in the newsletter in order to further explain to the residents about what is going on. Jim to provide this to Rita by Friday October 23rd.

7.0 CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS

- None.

8.0 REPORTS

8.1 President's Report: Jim Bohun

- Jim Bohun attended the EFCL Regular General Meeting on October 20, 2009. Highlights included:
 - o EFCL has retained a legal firm as a resource for CL's.
 - o Police community safety committee has purchased several photo radar vans which are available for use by CL's upon request. Bookings to be made to the EFCL. Marie-Jo and Pearl to work together setting up the radar van.
 - o Theme of the meeting was membership and engaging members. Next Generation group was pushed. We were asked to act as a pilot group for Next Gen type initiatives. The other question was raised regarding engaging renters.
 - o Volunteer Recognition Gala is upcoming, November 13, 2009 at the Ramada Inn. One person or one group can be nominated in several categories

(volunteer of the year, long service award, +1?). Deadline is this Friday October 23, 2009 for nominations. It was decided that we would plan for next year.

- Tripartite Agreement discussed. (EFCL, CL, COE)
- Community League Building Survey. COE to fund, we would need to request that our facility be audited by the EFCL to identify infrastructure issues for community leagues.
- Swimming Pool allocation model
- Residential speed limits.
- Surplus school sites.
- School Consolidation Plan. The public school board is no longer putting individual schools under the microscope for closure, they are instead evaluating zones and selecting schools within the zone to close. We are in the west zone (Groat Road to 156 street and south 118 Avenue to the Whitemud). We need to decide how to support the school in this process. We will need to provide supporting material for keeping Coronation School open. Jim will talk to the principal about this issue, but we may need to join forces with parents groups to see how we can best help to keep the school going. Final question in the survey with what is the most concerning problem in the community. Unprompted the school was the largest concern. In the future a door to door survey regarding the school might be effective. An information blitz might be in order to show the benefits of sending children to Coronation. Marie-Jo acting as liason with the school, also sits on the parent committee and she will investigate partnership possibilities with the school. A joint committee was suggested. Ian mentioned that a consultation workbook is available through the COE in order to help in the process. 2 zones will be going ahead of ours in the process so we will be able to see how the process works.
- Casino review. Rural casinos don't make nearly as much funds and they are trying to set up sharing of the city funds. The EFCL is resisting this. A petition was circulated from the EFCL to maintain the status quo, that Edmonton groups would be the only ones eligible to receive funds from Edmonton casinos.
- Further information can be found at:
<http://www.efcl.org/Portals/0/Resources/EFCL/Meetings/091019RGMPackage.pdf>

8.2 Past President's Report: David Beckman
- None.

8.3 1st Vice President's Report: David Van Meter

- David Van Meter reported for the playschool. They had a smooth visit from the licensing officer recently. Michelle Schurek will be substituting for Melissa Steinke in December while she is on holidays. She is currently getting her appropriate police clearance and CPR training. Fundraiser on January 30th 2010, will include a band, silent auction, 50/50. The date has been set with Jean Chernish and the hall is booked. Liquor will be served and a license will be required.
- MOTION: David Van Meter made a motion that the hall be set aside for the playschool fundraiser on January 30th, seconded by Marie-Jo Bruneau, carried.
- MOTION: David Van Meter moved that a sink be added to the playschool at the expense of the playschool, seconded by David Beckman, carried.

- David Van Meter reported that the 2008 financial statements from the accountant do not appear to be the same as the ones submitted at the AGM. This is due to the transition from the past Treasurer to David Van Meter. With respect to casino revenues, money is recognized as revenue before it is spent. The previous treasurer was spending out of the general account and not out of the casino account and the money was not able to be shifted between accounts based upon the rules as established. We are still waiting to hear back from the gaming commission regarding this issue. The difference is in the magnitude of \$29,000.

8.4 2nd Vice President's Report: Mary Joe Bruneau

- Marie-Jo Bruneau is acting as the liaison with Coronation School. There are currently 117 students and the enrolment committee is working very hard to increase the number of students. The potential for closure is partially based upon attendance. A classroom will be added next year, and there are plans to perk up the school. The school has concerns with respect to the condition of the daycare. March 2nd 2010 open house is planned. There is a cell phone and ink cartridge box in the school as a fundraiser. The school asked if the CL would support with the logoing for the school's Spirit shirts as they have done in the past. Hemp or bamboo shirts have been suggested as a Green initiative.
 - **MOTION** Marie-Jo Bruneau moved that the NGCL assist Coronation School with the logoing of the T-shirts to a maximum of \$3 per shirt, seconded by David Beckman, carried.
 - **MOTION** Marie-Jo Bruneau moved that the Spirit Ware order form be added to the newsletter as requested by the school, seconded by Curtis Stenike, carried.

8.5 Secretary's Report: Ben Campbell

- None.

8.5.1 Card Report: Agnes Brennan

- Report attached. Rita Kolpak mentioned that Sally Swist's last name was spelled incorrectly.

8.6 Treasurer's Report: Jerrod Stephenson

- Report attached. Jerod will not be able to attend any meetings due to an evening class this semester but can be contacted if anyone has any questions.

8.6.1 Grant's coordinator:

- STEP Grant needs to applied for by the end of the month.
- ACTION: Jerrod Stephenson and David Van Meter will get together to complete the STEP Grant

8.7 Community Services Representative: Una Bryce

- Report attached.
- Reminder of the community evening with Jim Diers, November 18th, 2009 at the Mayfield inn from 5 to 9pm. Contact (780)442-4974 or kimmy.adamson@edmonton.ca. The event is free of charge.
- Reminder of the green challenge event November 21.
- Community League trade show, January 23rd, 2010 at the Blatchford Hanger at Fort Edmonton Park. An information event and trade show specifically for community leagues.

9.0 STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

9.1 Buildings & Grounds: Stever Twigg

- There was a fire in the playground several months back, and a tube was destroyed. Jean Chernish mentioned that Darren Stall (496-3799) from fire investigation needs a report for the fire, and he may have more information on what is required for tire replacement. The COE needs to be contacted to replace the tire
- Castors on the large drawers are starting to wear the floor. Castors are welded onto the steel frame. They will need to be cut off and rewelded.
- Steve suggested that we not include the warming tray in the rental cost because it requires another plug. It is currently stored in the rink shack and is difficult to move from there to the hall.
- The grease trap for the sink needs to be cleaned again. Steve Twigg will contact CESCO.
- The stove was serviced for \$110. The cleaner mentioned that it looked in very good shape. Burners have been fixed and everything is functioning well.
- McKinley has not been in yet this year to set the thermostats for winter.

9.1.1 Kitchen Keeper: Marg Pratley

- Eunice Minkler and Marg Pratley have started inventory of the kitchen and are cleaning the shelves as they go. A cupboard was offered across from the office for the movie night supplies.

9.1.2 Daytime Contact – Marg Bowler

- Sandboxes need to be filled. Marg Bowler will look into this.
- Long time residents tea a success with 110 people signed in. Total expenses 153.xx.
- The question was asked whether Terri will shovel the walks again this year.
MOTION Steve Twigg moved that we ask Terri to shovel the walks again at accost of \$75 per month, seconded by Marge Pratley, carried.
- Ocotber the 19th the big cookie sheets were taken out and the key to the kitchen lockup was left in the door.
- Sign to be posted for the grill that anyone using the grill contact Kaj and Marie.
- ACTION: Ben Campbell will post sign for grill use.

9.2 Family & Adult Programs: Curtis Steinke

- Report attached.
- Indoor playgroup: New families involved with lots of great ideas.
- Requests:
 - o Can the door stop at the stage on the upper to be fixed.
 - o ACTION: by Steve Twigg.
 - o ACTION: Socket plugs needed in the hall for electrical sockets. Curtis Stenike to purchase and Steve Twigg will install.
 - o Request that the floors be cleaned soon and on a more regular basis. David Beckman suggested that the floors are already cleaned 3 to 4 times per week. We will check with Kaj and Marie regarding their schedule.
 - o Speaker buzzing, as they left on all the time.
 - o Indoor playground needs to know what is required of them from the treasurer. They will approach Jerod Stephenson regarding this.

- Report includes information regarding movie night, pub night, scrap to-it, community day, and turkey dinner.
- Requests:
 - o **MOTION:** Curtis Stenike made a motion to have February 12-14, 2010 and September 17-19, 2010 as dates for "Scrap To-It" next year, seconded by Rita Kolpak, carried.
 - o Saturday, September 11th, 2010 was requested for Community Day next year.
 - o Turkey dinner is November 28th 2009 and the ticket cost will be forthcoming, many volunteers will be required. Next year Saturday, November 7, 2010 was requested for the Turkey Dinner night.

9.2.1 Playschool: Melissa Steinke

- No report.

9.3 45 Plus: Agnes Brennan/Marg Pratley

- Report attached.
- October 23, Cards and Games; December 4, Christmas Pot Luck Supper with entertainment by Colleen Lazouruk's One Woman Band
- Marge Pratley had \$250 to donate to the community league from the garage sale concession.

9.4 Hall Bookings: Jean Chernish

- Report attached.
- September deposits were \$350.
- Our liquor license has expired as of September of this year. We will need to contact Kate @ 780-478-8845.
- Jim Bohun to contact Kennon Henzie regarding 4-plex issue. 780-944-0123.
- December 11, 2009 conflict with movie night. It was requested whether movie night to be switched to December 12th? Curtis Steinke and Marie-Jo Bruneau will establish a suitable date with Jean Chernish.

9.5 Historian: Marge Lilley

- Pictures were taken at the 45+ program at the end of September. Andrea had made several discs of the pictures.

9.6 Membership: Catharina Fraser

- 4 canvassers have yet to report back from the membership drive. Over 300 memberships sold to date. Last year there were 370.
- Jim Bohun mentioned an online option for membership through the EFCL. Clarification is required regarding how the funds will get to us from the EFCL with respect to online memberships. The EFCL needs to know what our rates are. David Beckman explained that this was a problem in the past.

9.7 Neighbourhood Security: Pearl Biggar

- A drug deal in the CL parking lot was reported as well as several vehicle break-ins, slide and playground fire, two purses stolen from vehicles.
- Pearl attended the Westmount Inglewood Safety Meeting. Lots of displays and police presence (Vice Squad, Gang Unit). Pearl suggested that these groups from the Edmonton Police Service be asked to come and speak at our Community League in the

spring of 2010. The suggestion was met with agreement and will be discussed next year.

- Notice to comply with graffiti removal. A City of Edmonton grant can be applied for \$500.
- **MOTION:** Pearl Biggar made a motion to apply for the grant from the City of Edmonton and to add an additional \$500 from community funds to have the graffiti clean-up people come through, seconded by Marie-Jo, carried.

9.8 Newsletter/Publicity: Rita Kolpak

- There was an issue regarding an insert into the newsletter which is not allowed. Culprit was sufficiently chastised by Rita Kolpak.
- Some newsletter deliverers were informed to not walk over people's lawns.

9.9 Planning & Transportation: Suzanne McAfee

- Roads and sewers will be forthcoming by 2012 to 2013. Sewer inspections and repairs have been going on recently in the community.
- Ben Campbell to investigate the possibility of the schedule being moved up.

9.10 Sports: Guy Sopiwnyk

- None.

10.0 NEW BUSINESS

- David Salmon is looking for some people to help out with pub nights with David still acting as a coordinator.

11.0 ADJOURNMENT

- **MOTION:** Steve Twigg made a motion to adjourn at 2147pm.

North Glenora Community League

Adult & Family Programs - Report for October 20, 2009

Programs	
Indoor Playground	<p>- Indoor playground is happy to say they are seeing more new families involved and will continue to think of new initiatives to get participation up.</p> <p>Requests:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Can the door stop on the stage door be fixed. It has been inoperable for several years now and can make it difficult when trying to unload toys from the storage cupboards. 2. Can we have socket plugs put in the electrical sockets. It is not safe for the children who play in Indoor playground as well as being a liability to the hall itself. 3. Would like to request that the floor be cleaned fairly soon and on a more regular basis. <p>Questions:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. We hear a buzzing sound from the speakers and I'm thinking that they are left on all the time. Is it supposed to be this way? 2. What does the NG treasurer expects from the Indoor Playground as far as keeping our books in order. We would like to let our new IP treasurer know how best to do her job. 3. How long should we keep our receipts from past years?
Playschool	- As of August 18, 2009 - Playschool now falls under 1 st vice-president
Kids Movie Night <i>David Salmon/Marie-Jo Bruneau</i>	<p>- Kids Movie Night ran on Friday, October 09 and played the pre-release of 'Ice Age, Dawn of the Dinosaurs' and was enjoyed by over 50 people. Next movie night will be November 13 - we have not picked out a movie yet, but will do so prior to Friday so it might be included in the newsletter.</p> <p>- I believe Marie-Jo will be taking over David Salmon for movie night</p> <p><i>- Key #19 is missing</i></p>
Pub Night <i>David Salmon</i>	<p>- October 16 was Pub night and featured Halloween pumpkin carving. It was not as well attended as we had hoped, but 12 pumpkins were carved. A photo will be forwarded to Rita for the newsletter - I see no reason why we would not make this an annual event.</p> <p>- The next pub night is scheduled for November 20. We will need our new liquor licence in place prior to the event. Proposed dates for the year licence are below.</p> <p>- We are seeking someone (or several people to share the responsibilities) to take over pub night.</p>

Events	
Father's Day/ Soccer BBQ <i>(Melissa Steinke)</i>	- scheduled for Saturday, June 26, 2010
Long time Residents Tea <i>(Marge Bowler)</i>	- Marge Bowler to report
Scrap-to-it <i>September 25-27 (Melissa Steinke)</i>	- Was very successful and attended by 20 women who enjoyed good food, good company, and good scroppin'. All the feedback was very positive although it was noted that the temperature in the hall is very irregular - they were very cold with the switch off, and quite warm when the switch was on (very noticeable when

	<p>you're sitting for 17 hrs!)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - As it was mentioned after the fact we would like to clarify: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We are confident that all the garbage (less the bathroom) was taken from the hall after the event. • We did not notify Marie that we would be using the grill as we received instructions from her how to oil the grill (prior to community day) and ensured it was oiled prior to use. • It should be noted that the tables we pulled out were quite dirty. I would guess that they are not being properly wiped down by renters prior to being put away. <p>Requests:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We would like to schedule another event for February 12-14, 2010 (set-up after Movie night, clean up Sunday by 5:00 PM) - We would like to schedule another event for September 17-19, 2010 (set-up after pub night, clean up Sunday by 5:00 PM)
<p>Community Day Sat, September 12 (Melissa Steinke)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Was a success as always. We went through over 25 lbs. of dry ingredients and still ran out of pancakes - over 130 people were served. - The cost to the community was \$314.08. I'm not sure what this compares to as family programs did not run the breakfast last year; however we will definitely raise the price per plate by a couple dollars for non-members next year. - It was mentioned that the bottom of the kitchen cupboards, from the waist down are in need of a good cleaning. <p>Requests:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We would like to schedule next year's community day for Saturday, September 11, 2010.
<p>Turkey Dinner Sat, September 28 (Melissa Steinke)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - The dinner will be served family style as it was last year. The turkeys have been purchased and are in the hall deep freeze. We are looking for volunteers - this is a huge event which entails a lot of work and will not be successful without an adequate number of helpers. - We have received several comments in regards to the November date - please note that this was the only date available when we looked to book the hall. I would suggest that we set a continuous date for the Turkey dinner so that the hall is always available - I would suggest the first Saturday in November, remembering that the coordinator will need the hall the Friday before as well. <p><u>Note to Jean:</u> there is no room for renters to use the freezer until after this event</p> <p>Requests:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We would like to schedule next year's Turkey Dinner for Saturday, November 07, 2010 - and suggest that the hall be pre-booked for said Saturday in November hence forth. - Float Request for \$700.00 (budget has approved \$1000)

Handwritten note: 1/2/10

Other

- As per our discussions at the last meeting - have the caretakers been approached about doing a full clean of the hall (which would include washing floors, walls, and cupboards)? - Or are we going to look at some alternative options (hiring a cleaner to come in on a bi-annual basis and clean the items, such as the walls, that the care-takers are unable to address)?

Liquor Licence

Pub Night	November 20, 2009 February 19, 2010 May 21, 2010 October 15, 2010	December 18, 2009 March 19, 2010 June 18, 2010 November 19, 2010	January 15, 2010 April 16, 2010 September 17, 2010
Playschool Fundraiser	Saturday, January 30, 2010		
Scrap-to-it	Friday, February 12 - Sunday, February, 14, 2010 Friday, September 17 - Sunday, September 19, 2010		

Newsletter

Advertisement	Notes	Status	Submitted	✓
Indoor Playground		on-going	Reminded Oct. 20	
Playschool		on-going	Submitted Oct. 20	
Playschool Fundraiser			Submitted Oct. 20	
Playschool Wanted Ad				
Kids Movie Night		on-going	Submitted Oct. 20	
Pub Night	- would like to include picture	on-going	Submitted Oct. 20	
Wanted - Pub Night			Submitted Oct. 20	
Turkey Dinner				
Coronation School - Spirit Wear				
Coronation School - Recyclables				
Coronation School - Free trade Coffee	- not sure if I can have this one done in time			
Coronation School			Reminded Oct. 20	

EXECUTIVE MEETING, October 19th, 2009
45 PLUS PROGRAMS

October 23 rd	Cards and Games
December 4 th	Christmas Pot Luck Supper. Entertainment by Colleen Lazoruk's One Woman Band
TOURS	Christmas Mystery Tour. Twelve seats booked
October 19 th	Donated \$250.00 to Community League

Oct Meeting re: Sept. inf. & deposits

Deposits for Sept. 29
- 350.00 member rental

We had Community Day Breakfast (pascale),
The long time members got together &
participated in it.

The City program is on over
Breakfast & Guides are back.

I call &
Dore
Katherine
Katherine

We still haven't renewed the Albert Gamier & Legier license.

Kate phoned me & said our license expired Sept 18 -

Her # is 447-8845. We owe back payment of
16.00 payment 4th per date + 16.00 Dore's # is 270-2749

Kennan Hensie called regarding the legalization of the
going application regarding a 4-day or 125 ft.
His # is 944-0123

Doreen still from fire investigation needs to talk to
someone regarding the fire on the long metal red shed
His # is 496-3799

I had a request for the warming table.

Do we rent it out? - Should we & what
charge.

I reported a drug deal going down on the parking
lot, white car & red van. Got the lic. of the van.
He tried to evade me, but I saw him going onto 142th
after he turned R & went across the block.
Red van for load on top & distinctive 722 zig zag design
on side in red white & purple black.

Dec 11-09 - conflict